

"Growing together at the heart of God's community"



Head Teacher: Mrs Karen Mowbray BA Hons M Ed Warrington Road, Glazebury, Warrington, Cheshire. WA3 5LZ.

Tel: 01925 763 234

Email:glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk

Dear Parents and Carers

5th July 2021

Celebration Event for Year 6 leavers 2021

We would like to invite year 6 parent/carers (maximum of 2 adults per household) to attend a celebration for Year 6 to take place on Friday 23rd July between 1:45pm to 3pm on our school field. (social distancing to be maintained)

We are hoping warm and dry weather is the order of the day, but if the weather is such the event cannot take place outside, we will move the event in doors and following the current covid restrictions in place at the time we will advise parents if they can still attend an indoor event. If this is not possible, we will endeavour to take lots of photographs to share with you best we can.

During this celebration event, the children will have an opportunity to share with you memories of their school life, take part in reflection activities, play games and receive awards from school. We envisage the afternoon to be broken down into opportunities where the children can perform to you and times when they can rotate through activities focused on both reflections and fun. Please can I ask that you send into school in an envelope a photograph of your child as a baby for our guess the name of the baby competition.

A parent has kindly offered to make cakes for the event, children will be served juice and cake and parents can enjoy cake with their tea/coffee.

Another parent is kindly providing a flower wall which is a fantastic photograph opportunity to allow the children to have some concrete lasting memories of this momentous transition. School will take these photographs, in line with our school policy, and the school office have agreed to e-mail the relevant photographs out to you.

During the last week, we have lots of activities planned with the children to ensure their last week at Glazebury Primary School is enjoyable and memorable. The children will take part in bikeability for 2 days. They will have the opportunity to get shirts signed by staff and other pupils. On Thursday 22^{nd} the school kitchen will provide a special leavers lunch for the children to enjoy and then in the afternoon they will take part in a special leavers church service on zoom led by Reverend Jan. Finally on Friday morning the whole school will take place in a fun celebration morning.

At the end of the event on the Friday afternoon, we will dismiss the children into your care as the school wishes them a fond farewell.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Karen Wall

Year 6 Teacher and Deputy Head Teacher

KWalls